Notes of the Meeting of the Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday February 27th 2013 
At The Tickhill Surgery 


The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice
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NHS Doncaster

Rovers backing campaign

Doncaster Rovers are launching a month long campaign to raise awareness of prostate cancer in March.
The club have joined forces with NHS Doncaster Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) to make fans aware of the signs and symptoms of this killer disease during Prostate Cancer Awareness Month.
Rovers’ chief executive Gavin Baldwin explained why the club have got behind this campaign. He said: “Prostate cancer is the most common cancer in men in the UK. Over 40,000 men are diagnosed with prostate cancer every year. 250,000 men are currently living with the disease.
“Doncaster Rovers management, the team, and everyone involved with the club want to do their bit to raise awareness of the symptoms of prostate cancer and help people to recognise what these might be and take action. Early detection can make a real difference and we want our fans to be aware what to look out for.”
Despite the fact that 10,000 men die each year from prostate cancer many people remain unaware of the condition. Only men have a prostate gland. The prostate is usually the size and shape of a walnut. It lies underneath the bladder and surrounds the tube (the urethra) that men pass urine and semen through.
Problems passing urine are often one of the first symptoms people notice, however this may be mild and happen over many years. For some men the first noticeable symptoms are from prostate cancer which has spread to their bones. If this happens, the sufferer could notice pain in the back, hips or pelvis that was not there before. These symptoms could be caused by other illnesses or injury but it is still a good idea to get them checked out by a GP.
The club and players will be taking part in a number of events throughout the month to raise awareness at games, in the programme, on the website and through their social media channels. To kick off the campaign there will be a bucket collection at the Rovers v Hartlepool game on March 2.
Dr Nick Tupper, Chair of the CCG and GP champion for the campaign, said: “We are delighted that Doncaster Rovers are backing the campaign to raise awareness of prostate cancer. 
“This is a condition that only affects men and we want to reach out to people from across the region to make them think about their health and if they are suffering from any of the symptoms to urge them to get checked out.
“We are sure that some fans of Doncaster Rovers will have been touched by this cancer either themselves, or through family and friends. We want to make it part of everyone’s awareness.”
Prostate cancer awareness month runs throughout the March and a number of activities will be taking place during the month.
Case study 
His wife’s comments during a celebratory holiday to mark their ruby anniversary in 2009 triggered thoughts in David Robinson that made him visit his GP on their return and tests showed he had prostate cancer and secondary bone cancer.
David, aged 65, from Harworth, had worked all of his life and was a Technical Sales Consultant for 13 years for a company called Altro who are the world leaders in the manufacture of Vinyl safety flooring. His job in the Consultant Estates and Facilities Management Team saw him dealing with hospitals /prisons /universities and even the MOD. 
He retired in 2010 due to ill health following his cancer diagnosis.
David said: “In April 2009 my wife, Margaret, and I decided to go on a Caribbean cruise to celebrate 40 years of marriage.
“During the holiday my wife commented on several occasions that when I had to go to the toilet to pass water during the night I was there a long time. This to me did not seem abnormal, but on reflection it had become the norm. 
“I realised when I thought about it that when I stopped at service stations on the motorway on a daily basis the world would seem to pass me by whilst I stood there in the toilets.
“During this holiday I noticed that I felt and looked tired. So on returning home I took the advice of my dear wife and made an appointment to see the doctor.
“This appointment confirmed that I had an enlarged prostate and he advised me that he would be referring me to a consultant for further investigation.
“It was confirmed that I did indeed have prostate cancer and I am also suffering from secondary bone cancer or metastatic cancer in the bone. The bones which have been affected are the pelvis and both scapula.
“The treatment I am receiving for the cancers include hormonal therapy, radiotherapy and painkillers as and when I need them.
“My wife and I try to not let this get in the way of our time together and we like to go away when we can in our caravan to the beautiful English countryside and holidays abroad to the Greek Islands. 
“We are members of the Wheatley Bowls Club and West Lindsey Indoor Bowls this enables us to play dependant on the time year either indoor and outdoor bowling.”
David is Chairman of these Clubs and in 2011 was instrumental in the formation of a Patients Participation Group at the Tickhill and Colliery Practice, which he also Chairs.
The couple who have two children and a twelve year old grandson have tried to remain positive during David’s treatment.
“These Chairman roles provide mental stimulation and challenges on a daily basis - something I feel we all need in one form or another to keep going and have a PMA – Positive Mental Outlook.
“I’m telling my story to help to raise awareness and am pleased that my local football club are backing Prostate Cancer Awareness Month to help others to be more aware of this disease.
ENDS
Notes to editors 
About Prostate Cancer UK:

Prostate cancer is the most common cancer diagnosed in men in the UK. Every year in the UK over 40,000 men are diagnosed with prostate cancer. One man dies every hour from prostate cancer. 250,000 UK men are currently living with the disease. 1 in 9 men will get prostate cancer in the UK. African Caribbean men are three times more likely to develop prostate cancer than white men.

Impersonator Jon Culshaw has added some famous faces from the world of sport to his repertoire for the first time for a series of groundbreaking ads aimed at raising awareness of prostate cancer.
In three humorous ads - with a serious message - Culshaw appears by turns as football manager Harry Redknapp, racing pundit John McCririck and Italian sports journalist TizianoCrudeli , in a bid to get men talking about the disease, which is the most common cancer in men in the UK. 
The trio of innovative adverts, created by Prostate Cancer UK, use various betting scenarios including two spoofs of well-known Ladbrokes and Bet 365 ads to warn men, using their language, that the likelihood of getting the disease is 8:1.
Please view the adverts here –

Harry Redknapp - http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=N9RWwP0aPDI
TizianoCrudeli - http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1A41wPqlcuI
John McCririck - http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NMzqWfkJZ2E
Published: Tuesday, 26th February 2013 at 9:25am
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Welcome – Mrs N Carr Vice-Chair





Norma welcomed everyone, especially Stewart Bowles who joined us as an observer for this meeting but is considering joining the committee.


Norma explained that Mrs Marlene Whitfield who had also expressed an interest in joining the committee, had been given copies of the minutes of the last two meetings to read and had met up with herself, Stewart and Jan to ask questions and get to know some of the group.  She was not sure if she wanted to join, thought she might come to the meeting and was going to let us know.





Speaking on behalf of Joyce Wilkinson, Norma explained that as Joyce has been a committee member for 17 months she would like to step down but would like to feel there is someone else to take her place.  


The Committee has only got 12 members at the moment so Joyce will consider her decision and decide at the next meeting.





Feedback on the Health Information Evening, held on Wednesday 12.12.12


Norma thanked everyone for pulling together and working as a team in the preparation for, running of and clearing away after the event.  


Nineteen people attended this event in total and only 6 of these were not PPG members or staff at The Surgery.








			





This is 6 times the number of visitors at the AGM and as such is an improvement, however, some members of the committee were a little disappointed that so much advertising attracted so few patients.  


Feedback from the exit survey and by word of mouth has been positive.  90% of respondents on the night found the evening informative and worthwhile with 80% finding it interesting.  Other topics requested for future events were:


Heart Health – to include High Cholesterol Levels and High Blood Pressure


Dementia and Alzheimer’s support


Falls – how to prevent and how to deal with them if they occur.





The group felt that future events should be held.  Bill stated that planning to get information out via groups and organisations, at least a month before the event, would give us the opportunity to gather numbers of anticipated attendees.  This would allow us to better plan for the number expected in terms of seating and space. 





Jan distributed a draft version of a power point  presentation, which it was felt could be used either before or after guest speakers at future Information Evenings with the aim of explaining who we are and what we are trying to achieve.


The wording of the document was discussed and altered to better fit the role of the PPG and stay within Policies and Procedures. A new copy is attached with these minutes.





Norma wondered about going out to speak to pre-existing groups within the community an although this was considered to be acceptable it was pointed out that many of these groups are already pre-booked for up to 2 years.





There was concern that to do Health Information Sessions and sessions with groups may result in us spreading ourselves too thinly.
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Our next Health Information Session is on the calendar for Wednesday April 17th at Harworth.  A topic has yet to be agreed and may well depend upon the availability of speakers.


Norma and Jan to investigate the availability of speakers and feed back to all members, by telephone or email before any decision is made.





Minutes of the meeting held on December 12th 2013


The minutes were accepted as a true copy of the meeting


Proposed 	Mary Barnes


Seconded	Lorna Payne


Matters Arising


Norma spoke about fliers.  Lots of these have gone out to parents and carers of young children with the aim of getting feedback from them on their needs.  This was agreed in October 2012 and fits with the target groups set by Doncaster CCG.


March is our target month for this to take place and she requested feedback on a draft version of a letter from the PPG to accompany the flier.


Graham pointed out that changes needed making to some of the content and the cost of postage would be prohibitive. Norma and Les assured him that these had never been intended to be posted and would be distributed by hand.


Further discussion ensued and it was agreed that possibly more coverage could be obtained via local publications and it was agreed that the letter would not be used.  


It was reiterated that, in line with our constitution, the aim of information gathering should not be linked to individual cases and we should aim to gather positives and push these out amongst our patients. The message is that The Practice is trying its best but cannot change everything. 


It was agreed that we will feedback at the next meeting on any results from this information gathering exercise.


Norma stated that by using a calendar of events we could better aim at our targets. In line with this each month will have a focus.  As previously stated March will concentrate on Children, Parents and Carers and April on the Information evening.
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SMS(Text messages) for appointments to reduce DNA


Graham explained that the system is up and running but the reminder cannot be sent on the actual day of the appointment as the minimum lead in time is 1 day.


This means it cannot be used for same day appointments but is in use for longer term bookings.   


The system allowing for a message to tell patients they have successfully booked an appointment has been disabled as these were reaching patients whilst still in reception where they had booked the appointment.  Instead a reminder will be sent a day in advance.


 SMS can also be used for positive messages such as Nothing Abnormal Detected on tests done.  It was perceived, however, that it could be problematic to use the service to ask patients to have a second test or to make an appointment to see a doctor as patients may be overly worried by such a text.  This form of use is still under discussion by The Surgery and all aspects are being evaluated.





At this point agenda items 4and 5 were put to the end of the agenda to allow items 6 and 7 to be covered.





Bank Account and Claims


Bill distributed up to date sets of accounts and asked all members who were incurring expenses to submit their claims at the next meeting. He explained that the money was not earning interest and was there to cover such expenses.


Each member present was given a copy of the accounts and a copy has been filed in the minutes’ folder.





Any other Urgent Business


Electronic Patient Record & the Sharing of Information


Enhanced Data Sharing Module (EDSM) is now available and allows for patient data to be shared between various practitioners and agencies.  In order for this to be done each patient must give consent.  No mail will go out regarding this issue but patients will be asked as the need occurs and opportunistically.





National Patient Safety Network


 NHS CCG Doncaster has signed up to this.  For more information visit the website.


The Clinical Commissioning Group for Doncaster (NHS CCG Doncaster) is revamping their website to include a patient experience section.  The aim is for a more patient friendly site.


Flu Clinic for 2013 for Tickhill this will be on the last weekend in September (28.09.13) The PPG offered to help as per last year and arrangements will be finalised nearer the time.


NHS Information Office has released the following press article “Doncaster Rovers launching a month long campaign to raise awareness of Prostate Cancer.” This will run for the whole of March 2013. 


The case study used in this article is our Chairman David Robinson.


A copy is included with these minutes.





Update on Publicity for the responses to the Patient Satisfaction Survey.	


Articles have been in The Today Magazine on a monthly basis. February’s article stated the priorities identified as targets following the Patient Satisfaction Survey. March’s article links the targets to the DNA policy, April’s will focus on SMS and the need for patients to ensure the surgery has their up to date mobile number.


Jan also suggested an article to go out in the May edition, reminding patients to allow plenty of time to book vaccinations for holidays and for form completion re travel insurance. Dr Pande stated that this was important as vaccinations may need to be staged and there is also the issue of letters being required re carrying hypodermics or liquid medications, all of which  have to be done outside NHS time.  Graham agreed to help with this by sending information through to Jan and she will pass the draft past the practice before it goes to print.
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Action all members





Jan will contact Don Gill to see if we can get information out via other publications





Groups we can visit


All members were asked to think of organisations or community groups wecould approach with the aim of visiting and explaining our remit and trying to involve a greater part of the community.  We are aware that some groups have a fully booked calendar but others may be happy to have a short presentation.


Please come with any ideas to the next meeting





Date of Next Meeting


The next meeting is on Wednesday March 20th6.15 start at Tickhill





Before the meeting closed Stewart was asked if he would like to join us and he agreed he would.  Joyce stated that she would attend the next meeting.


Norma thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 7.40.
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